
 

  

OWDBA 
949 North Lowber Street, Decatur, IL 62521   

April 2, 2021 

Dear OWDBA Members 

Saints, we pray that this letter finds you in great spirit, knowing 

that God is and has made a way for us to gather again sins the 

COVID-19 Pandemic. While we recognize that there is still a reason 

for concern and caution, we feel that it is now time that we gather 

for kingdom building. Our 2022 Spring Board Meeting has been set 

for April 9, 2022. We will convene at Greater Northside Missionary 

Baptist Church located at 929 North Lowber Street, Decatur, IL, 

where our Moderator Jimmy Waddell is the Pastor. Our meeting 

will begin at 10:00 a.m.  

Please note we are going to take COVID precautions during this 

meeting. We need for everyone to wear their mask and if you have 

a fever or feeling ill, please excuse yourself from this meeting. We 

want this to be a safe gathering. We appreciate your cooperation 

in this endeavor.  

Our thematic speaker for this occasion will be Pastor Larry Turpin 

of St. John Missionary Baptist Church. We will provide Auxiliary 

leaders an opportunity to meet with their groups for an hour and 

then we will reassemble with the parent body for review and 

dismissal. Due to COVID-19 lunch will not be a part of this session. 

Please bring your representation including a special offering of 

$100 for our scholarship since we did not meet for the banquet or 

musical in the last two years.  



 

  

Should you have any questions please don’t hesitate to give me a 

call. (217-972-4336) 

Yours in Christian Love, 

 

Rev. Byron P. Hansbro, Executive Vice Moderator 

byronhansbro45@comcast.net 


